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REPORT ON INQUIRY INTO JUVENILE OFFENDERS

A NSW Parliament’s Select Committee has today released a report on its inquiry into Juvenile Offenders. The inquiry considered the Juvenile Offenders Legislation Amendment Act 2004, which gave effect to the NSW Government decision to transfer the management of Kariong Juvenile Justice Centre to the Department of Corrective Services. The report also includes the Committee’s consideration of a wide range of related issues such as staffing, recruitment and training; recidivism; adults in juvenile detention and alternatives to the transfer.

The Chair of the Committee, Revd Dr Gordon Moyes AC MLC, said, “Our key recommendations are that the management arrangements at Kariong remain in place while the Government evaluates the longer-term impact of the decision on detainees and the juvenile system more broadly. We have also recommended that immediate legislative amendments be made to safeguard the principles of juvenile justice and a rehabilitative focus for detainees at Kariong.”

“The Committee has called upon the NSW Government to ensure the DCS is compliant with human rights legislation and the Australasian Standards for Juvenile Custodial Facilities.”

“In making these recommendations, the Committee has tried to balance the important principles and objectives surrounding the management of juvenile offenders with the reality that considerable operational changes have already been made in relation to the management of Kariong. In this report, we recognise that the DCS has successfully restored order at the centre and is implementing physical and cultural change. We commend the staff for their professionalism and commitment to ensuring the necessary procedures and routines are in place.” Revd Dr Moyes stated.

Despite these successes the decision to transfer Kariong to the Department of Correctives Services, and the speed of implementation, was widely criticised by participants in the inquiry.

Revd Dr Moyes went on to say, “We have been critical of the lack of consultation by the Government with key stakeholders, in particular the Juvenile Justice and Aboriginal Justice Advisory Councils. These agencies are specifically mandated to provide advice in such matters and who have highlighted numerous concerns about the decision and the legislation. The haste with which this decision was made has also affected former Kariong staff and that is truly regrettable.”

Further information about the report can be obtained from the Committee Secretariat on 02 9230 2898.
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For further comment please contact Revd Dr Gordon Moyes AC MLC, Committee Chair, on 9230 2132 or 0407 433 499
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